MEMORANDUM

Date: May 26, 2021

To: The Honorable Chairman and Members From: C.H. Huckelberry,
Pima County Board of Supervisors County Adminisé%’

Re: Agenda Item Request Related to Proposed Disciplinary Action Against Constable
- Oscar Vasquez

Please see the attached letter dated May 14, 2021 regarding Constable Oscar Vasquez.

Arizona law indicates that the request of the CESTB regarding disciplinary matters associated
with Constable Vasquez be placed on the next available Board Meeting, which is June 22,
2021. By copy of this memorandum, | am asking the Clerk of the Board to do so.

In addition to the discussion in open session, | am also asking that the issue be placed on
Executive Session agenda to provide the Pima County Attorney’s Office an opportunity to
brief the Board on the options available to you under Arizona State Statute and Rules of the
Arizona Office of the Courts.

CHH/dym
Attachment

c: The Honorable Michael Stevenson, Presiding Constable
The Honorable Oscar Vasquez, Constable, Precinct 4
Lesley Lukach, Chief Civil Deputy County Attorney
Julie Castafieda, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors



State of Arizona
Constable Ethics, Standards & Training Board

May 14, 2021

The Hon. Oscar Vasquez, Constable
32 North Stone Avenue Suite 111
Tucson AZ 85701

Re: CNA267-2021
Dear Constable Vasquez:

This letter will serve as official notice in the decision of the Constable Ethics, Standards and Training
Board (Board) regarding the above referenced complaint against you by Ms. Autumn Romero. The Board
met on Méy 13, 2021 to discuss the facts of the case as prepared by the complainant, the response
provided by you, a statement provided by Nahrin Jabro, and review of the Constables Code of Conduct.

Board members concluded you have acted outside the law while making a decision to delay the eviction
in this case. The court order of eviction was clear, and there was no CDC declaration provided, yet you
decided to defy the court’s wishes.

The Board also considered previous infractions and the numerous occasions you have ignored decisions

and requirements by this Board. Consequently, they voted unanimously to urge you to resign from your

position. Further the Board will be requesting that in absence of said resignation, the Pima County Board
of Supervisors place you on a 180-day suspension without pay.

The Board considers this matter closed.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact the CESTB at (602) 343-6280 or by email at
cestb@azcapitolconsulting.com.

Scott Blake

S - CPolake

Chairman

PO Box 13116. Phoenix, AZ 85002
Phone: (602) 343-6280 Fax: (602) 712-1252
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